
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

April Board Meeting Minutes 
April 1, 2020 

 
Board Members Present (Zoom Meeting): 
Dennis Ball  Yvonne Moreno William Ewy  Michael Quiroz 
Joe Cassinerio Mark Locatelli Tina Sumner  Bill Reddington 
Diana Dean  Diana Milhollin Henry Pretzer Michele Sosa  
Janet Lucido 
 
Visitors Present: 
Melissa Rose 
 
Meeting Opened:  6:36 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball 
 
March Board Meeting Minutes:  Provided after meeting via email and no changes 
requested, so approved as written. 
 
Advocacy:  Tina Sumner:  Follow up on current legislation regarding bicyclists in the 
right turn lane.  This became law last month.  If a jurisdiction puts signage and lane 
markings, cyclist can go straight from the right turn lane.  If not, cyclists will need to 
be in the closest through lane.   
Pending bills:  AB2674 is a Bay Area bill regarding cyclists’ equipment.  SB945 is a 
bill suggesting motorists open the driver side door with their right hand, resulting in 
looking over the left shoulder to see approaching cyclists.  This could be in the 
drivers’ manual and on a drivers’ test.  Pending.  AB2121 is in regards to cycling 
advocacy.  SB949 bicycle codes explained to include electric bikes.       
 
Treasurer’s Report:  No report 
 
Ride of Silence Planning:  Melissa Rose:  Waiting to hear what the National 
organization choses to do.  They may end up recommending people do solo rides or 
a virtual ride.   
 
Kirch Flat:  Yvonne and Michael:  Postponed to September 5 due to COVID19.    
 
 Tour de Femme:  Moved to May 15, 2021 due to COVID19.   
 



C2K:  Dennis:  Has the school secured and will work on obtaining permits.  
Everything is shut down, so no permits are being issued.   
 
 
New Business:  All club sanctioned rides are postponed until after COVID19 
restrictions are lifted.  Club members can ride on their own, but insurance will not 
extend to any rides during this time.   
COVID19 and membership renewals:  No concessions on renewals.   
 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:02 PM 
Respectfully submitted Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary  
 
 
 

 


